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CABI

[EXTERNAL] Urgent Request for an Extension for the JPC 23-066 Local 88 Election 

Protest Decision

Dear Chairperson Insinga, 

I am writing to you as the Chair of the AFSCME Local 88 Election Committee. 
The AFSCME Local 88 Election Committee is requesting more time to rerun our 
nominations and elections from 45 days to 90 days, with the same January 23, 
2023 start date. If approved, the deadline would change from March 8th to 
April 22, 2024. 

In addition, we are seeking clarification from you about whether we need to 
renominate and rerun our elections for the 27 recently filled Executive Board 
positions. The election committee followed the exact same procedure as we 
did for the nomination of the officers, and we notified our members about the 
nomination for these open board seats in the same NW Labor Press issue. The 
Election Committee Chair did not ask about these positions during the time of 
the investigation because none of these nominations were contested, and this 
possibility did not occur to us until we began planning the new elections and 
nominations process. Once this issue was brought to the committee's 
attention, retaking the nominations for these positions seems a likely 
outcome; however, we want to confirm this with you prior to notifying our E­
Board and including this in the notification to the general membership. 

Regardless of whether we need to include the E-Board seats during 
renominations, we are asking for more time to plan the new election based on 
several factors listed below: 

• My understanding is that for several decades, Local 88 has used the
Northwest Labor Press as the only method to mail election notifications to
members' homes. Until this protest, we were unaware that our
interpretation of how we fulfilled this requirement was incorrect.
This election committee and I, as the Chair, accept the responsibility to
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